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An Act to erect a new Township, to be formed out of part of the Township of Hatley and part of 
the Township of Bolton, in the County of Stanstead. 25th April, 1849. 
 
Whereas it is expedient to form a new Township out of parts of the Townships of Bolton and 
Hatley, in the County of Stanstead: Be it therefore enacted by the Queen’s Most Excellent Majesty, 
by and with the advice and consent of the Legislative Council and of the Legislative Assembly of 
the Province of Canada, constituted and assembled by virtue of and under the authority of an Act 
passed in the Parliament of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Ireland, and intituled, An Act 
to re-unite the Provinces of Upper and Lower Canada, and for the Government of Canada, and it is 
hereby enacted by the authority of the same, That upon, from and after the second Monday in 
July next, all that part of the said Township of Hatley lying west of the line between the tenth and 
eleventh Ranges, shall be detached from the said Township and shall form part of a new Township 
hereby erected, and to be called the Township of Magog; and all that part of the said Township of 
Bolton lying east of the line between the thirteenth and fourteenth Ranges, and north of the line 
between lots numbers fourteen and fifteen in the several Ranges of the said Township, shall be 
detached from the said Township, and shall make part of the said new Township of Magog, which 
shall include and consist of the portions so detached from the said Townships of Bolton and 
Hatley. 
 
II. And be it enacted, That nothing in this Act shall affect the seat of the Municipal Councillor for 
the Township of Hatley or for the Township of Bolton, who without this Act would remain in office 
after the said second Monday in July next, provided the Township for which he was elected be 
then entitled to return two Councillors; and that any debt due by either of the said Townships on 
the day last mentioned, shall be paid.by the Township by which it was contracted as thereafter 
constituted, and not by the Township of Magog; and any taxes imposed for Township purposes, 
due on the said day on any property in the Township of Magog, shall be collected as if this Act bad 
not been passed, and shall belong to that Township in which the property lay before the said day, 
and not to the Township of Magog. 
 
III. And be it enacted, That the said Township of Magog, shall form part of the District of St. 
Francis, any thing in any Act to the contrary notwithstanding, but this shall not affect any suit or 
proceeding Civil or Criminal commenced before the passing of this Act which shall be continued 
and completed as if this Act had not been passed. 
 
IV. And be it enacted, that the said Township of Magog shall form part of the Third Battalion 
Division of the Stanstead Regimental Division of Militia. 


